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DATE: May 7, 2024 (Item No. {{item.number}})

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Sara Cody MD, Public Health Officer

SUBJECT: Retirement Commendation for Luz Coquia 

RECOMMENDED ACTION
Adopt Commendation for Luz Coquia as she retired after 37 years of service to the County of 
Santa Clara. (Public Health Department) 
Luz coquia has been a long-time contributor to the County of Santa Clara and has retired 
after 37 years of dedicated service. Details of her public service are outlined in the attached.
ATTACHMENTS:

• Retirement Commendation Luz Coquia


